
 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

I am writing as Superintendent of Schools for the Lesterville R-IV School District to notify you of our 
intent to comply with all provisions of a recently passed law (Section 566.149, RsMO).  This law provides 
that those who have been registered as sex offenders with the state of Missouri be prohibited from 
setting foot on school district property.  As you are probably already aware, the law prohibits those on 
the sex offender list from being within 500 feet of any school building in the state of Missouri.  
Additionally, the law prohibits sex offenders from living within 1000 feet of a school building. 

The net effect of this law will prohibit offenders from attending any function at a public school building 
in our district.  This will include but is not limited to parent/teacher meetings, extracurricular activities, 
conferences, plays, etc.  

If this law impacts you, you may be interested in learning that appeals may be requested by parents or 
legal guardians of students, to the Superintendent of Schools.  As such, if an appeal is forthcoming, I will 
be requesting the following information for all appeals: any and all court documents relating to the 
conviction and sex offender status; the name, address and phone number of a probation officer (if one), 
as well as the name, address, and phone number of the victim or victims.  Once all of these satisfied, I 
will review the appeal and render a decision.  In the meantime, should an offender violate the law by 
coming to the school building, function or being within 500 feet of any school building, I have instructed 
our principals to notify the law enforcement immediately.  I am writing you to notify you of such efforts 
on the part of the district to insure the safety of our students and staff. 

The law does not allow for exceptions to be granted for any offenders, other than parents or guardians 
of current students of the school district. 

Respectfully yours, 

Earlene Fox 

Superintendent of Schools 


